Dear Peter,  
Many thanks for our meeting this morning and I just beg to outline some of the matters discussed affecting the concerns of Earswick Parish Council members:- 
 
1.       Access
This strip of land is an essential part of the circular walk that the PC has established around the village and it is vital that vehicular access is maintained at the eastern end where the new cycle/footpath is proposed. 
Not only do the PC need access for their maintenance of the strip that is left and the river bank but also the Drainage Board come in this way for their routine work. 
2.       Noise
There is genuine concern that the removal of the trees and the creation of a new bank will expose the residents to a lot of noise. 
They would like to request that until the newly planted trees are grown up again that an acoustic fence is placed along the top of the bank and over the Foss Bridge to at least baffle some of the problem. 
 
3.       Public Footpath
As I explained to you there is a public footpath which comes off the residential estate immediately to the north and currently crosses over the bypass. 
We are presuming that CYC will want to arrange for this footpath to be diverted to the east in order to join the newly created cycle way/footpath going underneath the bypass at the roundabout. We wanted to ensure that they are aware that there will need to be some form of diversion order made with co-responsibility of the public footpath that is diverted. 
 
4.       Surface Water Drain 
The PC also want to make you aware that there is an important surface water drain which comes out of the residential estate into this land and then makes its route towards the Foss. We are not sure as to the exact route of the drain but it does need investigating and provision made.  
5.       Compensation 
We only talked about the principles of compensation but agree that it should be regarded as at the high end of amenity value with further compensation for the diminution in value of the remaining area. 
 I hope the above is helpful in setting out our concerns. 
 
With kind regards. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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James Stephenson 
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